Forty Days

by Joel Gerlach

Fasting and prayer have been important observances in the lives of the people of God from time immemorial. Often they preceded important events or special revelations from God. Moses fasted for forty days in preparation for receiving the Ten Commandments from God (Exodus 34:27‑28). Elijah fled for his life through the wilderness, fasting forty days and nights until he arrived at Mt. Horeb. There God revealed to Elijah his plan for overcoming his enemies. (1 Kings 19:1‑18). Jesus was led by the Spirit into the desert after his baptism where he fasted and prayed for forty days before beginning his mission to redeem the world. (Mt 4:1-2).

Lent is a forty day period of repentance and renewal that prepares us for Easter. It provides us with a special time to recall the suffering, death and finally the resurrection of our Lord. Lent prepares us for amore meaningful observance of Holy Week and Easter.

Christians have observed Lent ever since the early days of the church. Originally it was a time for emphasizing repentance and baptism. Baptisms were performed in the early church on Easter Eve after a long period of instruction.

The forty day observance of Lent is still an important part of our corporate life as members of God’s family of believers, not just Ash Wednesday, but all forty days. We don’t arrange for baptisms any more on Easter Eve, but we still emphasize repentance as an important part of our preparation to celebrate our victory in Christ over sin, death and the grave. And we remember that in our baptism we began a new way of life.

On Ash Wednesday, February 25, we begin another pilgrimage with our Savior to Jerusalem. We are going again to a mockery of a trial, to a scene of horrible violence on Calvary, to a funeral, and to recall an unbelievable ending to the greatest story ever told — the resurrection.

We are going on this pilgrimage again to remember and to give thanks for all that God has done for us in Christ. We are going again to renew the relationship with our Lord, begun in our baptism, renewed as we celebrate his victory over our worst enemy.

None of us are scheduled to be baptized on Easter Eve. We’ve already experienced that. But for these special forty days we want to stay focused on our baptism and what it means for us.

A little girl asked a question when her baby brother was baptized — a neat question that is at the heart of our Lenten pilgrimage. She heard the pastor say, “Receive the sign of the cross on your head and on your heart to mark you as a redeemed child of God.” When the ceremony ended she ran to her grandmother, brushed aside her bangs, raised her head and asked, “Is it still there?” That just may be the question we all need to ask ourselves again during Lent. Are you ready and eager to join us on our pilgrimage?
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